
Site Council 
October 5th, 2022 

 
Attending:  Jayci Roberson, Krystale Neitzel, Amanda Temple, Ashley Clark, Todd Seifert, 
Mitchelle Garza 
 
Principal’s Report 
 

• Carnival raised over $1,000. This was not the intention but had generous 
donations. This is family fun event sponsored by PTO.  

• Woodlawn is fully staffed for the school year.  
• The beginning baseline testing is completed in all grades.  
• The new team members (WRAP, PIF, and all Para’s) are doing very well.  
• Students are settling into smooth routines.  

 
• WRAP’s (Working to Recognize Alternative Possibilities) mission is to provide therapeutic, 

skill-building, and supportive services in Douglas County Schools. WRAP workers are 
employed by Bert Nash Community Mental Health Center and placed at different schools. 
Our Woodlawn WRAP worker is Grace MacMillan. Jayci shared heartfelt stories of 
interventions that occurred and why we need to make sure that WRAP stays as a viable part 
of the school’s makeup.  
 

• PIF (Parent Involvement Facilitator) serves as a communication link with families 
and schools to help families and students succeed. Helps organize and links 
families to tools and resources. Again, Jayci shared stories of families in crisis that 
received help, and stressed that Woodlawn needs a PIF to stay on staff.  
 

• Fastbridge testing result reviewed, looking for kids to their best.  
• KAP Interim data reviewed.  
• Shared Building goals, want to make sure there are no curriculum dips. Maintain 

as an engaging community. (Some goals are missing from my notes) 
 
ICL Report 
 

• Donation was given to school for projects and needs. 
• Cleaned OWLS area 
• New signage was posted at OWLS area 

 
Centenary United Methodist Church 
 

• Church Council is working on donation for shoes. 
• During Festival of Nativities, they will plan on have a book fair.   



End of Meeting Comments/Concerns/Discussions: 
 

• North Lawrence Homeless camp, need to support them but also need reminders 
of safety. 

• Decided to compose letters individually as Site Council members to send to 
District officials and School Board member as support for our WRAP and PIF 
positions. These always seem to be on the chopping block, and school closures 
will be discussed again soon rather than later.  

 
 
Next meeting is Nov 2nd 4pm.   
 
 
 


